FISD School Safety Advisory Committee

AGENDA
June 8, 2022

Welcome - Mr. Roher welcomed everyone to the meeting and reiterated the
purpose of the committee - reviewing the history of the committee: key decisions,
safety layers from previous meetings, and again the purpose of the committee.

1. Review and Feedback discussion - Off-Site Reunification at the Harbor Church on
May 23rd, 2022.

Mr. Patton led a discussion on the off-site reunification drill that took place on May 23rd. This
was a drill with parental consent for fifth graders at Windsong. The students were bused to the
Harbor Church where parents picked them up. Chief Weiners provided a summary of the drill
from both an operational point of view and discussed FPD response. Chief Weiners said the
drill ran well. Mr. Patton reviewed key points of feedback from the drill and thinking points going
forward: Greater accountability of staff (beyond sign in sheet), distribution of car placards at the
beginning of the year for key staff members, additional staff at emergency contact station,
scalability, additional data entry tent, additional officer at emergency contact station. Staff and
city officials will make alterations to the reunification plan based on the drill. Next steps are
evaluation of Off-Site Reunification Plan with feedback from FPD and Office of Emergency
Management over the summer.

2. Review of Current Safety Layers, Training and Protocols.

Mr. Patton discussed several new things added to safety layers for this year. We have
added police officers at non UIL large events. We have also added additional training for the
security monitors on teachers in service days in coordination with FPD - utilization of cameras
by security monitors to track a mock suspect while SROs/FPD move throughout the school to
locate the intruder/mock suspect (with radio use). Mr. Patton reviewed the newly installed visual
alert system and discussed how the system will work in the event of an emergency. Chief
Wieners and the committee also discussed several other physical securities as well as
continued safety training for staff via a partnership with FPD. Mr. Roher then reviewed several
partnerships FISD has to help students and families with social emotional needs. Committee
members discussed Safe and Secure Campus teams and how they support the campus and
can continue to improve. They also discussed current layers and the importance of continuing
to be vigilant on important aspects on campus. Mr. Patton then discussed mock intruder drills
from the 2021-2022 school year, and getting students, parents, and staff to be vigilant about not
opening doors for people from the outside. He also discussed continuing with reunification
drills. Mr. Patton also reviewed some of the safety tools currently in use like the Group Me, See
Something Say Something, radios, etc.



3. Feedback Discussion - Recommended Health Mitigation Protocols 2022-2023

Mr. Patton discussed the current health mitigation protocols. He emphasized if the state does
not dictate protocols for COVID, the District will manage COVID protocols in a similar way to
other illnesses (due to feedback from health care professionals and FISD nurses). This would
include fever free and improvement of symptoms.

Important Upcoming Dates:(tentative -subject to change)

June 10th, 2022 - FPD Intruder Attack Training at FHS (all-day)
- FISD staff observing
- Campus closed to all staff and visitors
- FPD will communicate with homes on Mustang Rd. and put out communication to
all Friendswood residents

July 7th and 8th - FPD, City of Friendswood Office of Emergency Management and FVFD
training exercise at FJH (all-day both days)

- FISD staff observing

- Campus closed to all staff and visitors

- City of Friendswood communicate with homes on Mustang Rd. and put out
communication to all Friendswood residents

Next meeting for this committee will be July 27th at 6pm in the FISD Boardroom. This
will be a meeting solely focused on evaluation of the current district EOP.



